
P&C NEWS – WEEK 10, TERM 2 
Those who can, do. Those who can do more, volunteer. 
  

 
Thank you to everyone that ordered another round of Book Club for this issue and thank you to 
those that donated to the Foodbank Donation Box. Your support and donations are much 
appreciated. We also hope that Brian and our cleaners Bill, Chris, Jeff and Jaime had a lovely 
World Cleaner’s & Grounds Person Day on Thursday last week. 
 

PHOTO SNAPS 

Musical Mayhem. While there 
were technical issues, the night 
was a great showcase of all our 
music students. Thank you 
KerrieM and the MSG team, 
and our Music Teachers for a 
great night. Our Music Students 
should be proud. 
Musical Mayhem Meal Deal. 
Again, KirstyE and her team of 
volunteers were on the scene 
with a Meal Deal for our 
Musical Mayhem families. A 
very busy night for them with 
58 ordering a Meal Deal. Great 
job team. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
Visit by Kate. We had a very last minute visit by Minster Kate Jones on Wednesday last week to 
make a budget announcement for PRSS – The Minister announced $200,000 to renovate our 2 
Prep classrooms plus full time Prep Aides starting from next year. There are other budget 
announcements but these were the big ones. 
 
 
 



e-Steam Showcase! This whole event 
was great. I, as a parent volunteer, was 
invited along to the year 1 showcase as I 
took a small role in the team with printing 
the trading cards the kids designed. The 
year 2 showcase I was invited at the very 
last minute, as President, to fill in for 
KirstyE on the Panel to judge the kids 
crops they grew. I was blown away with 
how the kids (year 1 and 2) were engaged 
with these projects and how all the different 
curriculums came together….and their little 
produce stall at Treat Time was fantastic 
too. Great job by the Teachers, Students 
and the e-Steam Team to pull all this 
together. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



Science Themed, Treat 
Time. Well done to 
KirstyE and her team 
again for an amazing 
Science Themed Treat 
Time to work in with our 
Dress as a Scientist Day. 
The galaxy donuts 
looked fantastic. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Open Day. We had a 
great turn out at the 
open day last week. 30 
adult heads and lots of 
kids. Thanks LeighP, 
LeeM, SusieB, Chappy 
Michelle and our Student 
Leaders with various 
tasks prior and during 
the Open Day. Huge 
“Well Done” to our 
Senior Choir, they sang 
beautifully. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
P&C Meeting and the Corporate & Community Sleepout. At our June P&C meeting last week 
we had a visit from Marshall from St Vinnies. Marshall came to talk about the Community Sleepout 
which takes place at the GPS Rugby Oval on the Eve of the Ekka Holiday – 15th August. 
StephenR, SusieB and Myself are taking the challenge of sleeping rough for the night along with 
Cr Steven Toomey and Minister Kate Jones. If you wish to join us please check out the website 
and register. https://www.communitysleepout.org.au/locations/brisbane-west 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS THIS WEEK 

• Wednesday – No 7.30am Strings Ensemble, but there are lessons. 
• Wednesday – No Junior Choir 
• Wednesday – Band Ensemble and lessons on as normal this week. 
• Friday – 1.45pm FINAL ASSEMBLY 
• Friday – 2pm Year 4-6 Opera Queensland Performance (Parents Welcome) 
• Friday – Report Cards will be emailed home if not before hand. 

 
We hope the year 5 string students from all over enjoyed their strings camp and parents enjoyed 
Tuesday afternoons strings concert at PRSS. 
 
The P&C would like to wish everyone a happy and safe winter holidays. See you all back for Term 
2 in a couple of weeks. 
 
Thanks for reading. 
PRSS President 
Kym Bierenbroodspot 
www.facebook.com/PayneRoadPandC 
www.payneroadpandc.com.au 
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